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Public Notice of Joint Hearing of the New Mexico 0il Conservation
i ~ Commission and the Texas Railroad Commission for the consideration

of problems of proration methods in oil and gas pools embracing
lands within the States of Texas and New Mexico, and for consideration
of adoption of Rules and R gulations relating to the commitization
of small lots along the boundary common to both states into appro-
priate drilling units, proration in pools common to Texas and New
Mexico, and other matters.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All persons having any right, title,
interest or claim in the following
case, and notice to the public.

Public notice is hereby given that a Joint meeting of the New Mexico
01l Conservation Commission and the Texas Railroad Commission will
be held in Santa Fe, New Mexico, at Mabry Hall (new Capitol office
building) at 10 o'clock a.m. on the 25th day of October, 1951, for
the purpose of considering proration methods in o0il and gas pools
embracing lands withing the States of Texae and New Mexico, coms
mitization of small lots, and all other matters within the purview
of the two commissions leading to the prevention of waste and pro-
tection of correlative rights, and for the purpose of idsuing such
Orders, Rules and Rygulations with respect thereto, within the
respective jurisdiction of either Commission, as the evidence
presented may justify. ‘




SEAL

GIVEN under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission
of New Mexico at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on September 28, 1951,

BEFORE:

. Hon. R. R, Spurrier, Secra

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. R. SPURRIER,
Secretary

Hon. Ed Mechem, Governor
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at.

ssior
ary
Hon. Ernest 0. Thompsqn, Commissgioner

REGISTER

George F. Singletary
Railroad Commisgion of Texas

_Jack K. Baumel
Railroad Commission of Texas

R. L.

Boss

Gulf 01l Corporation
Roswell, New Mexico

Jack M. Campbsll
Atwood, Malone & Campbell -
Roswell, New Mexico

E. S. Grear ‘
Gulf 0il Corporation

Box 787 ,
Roswsell, New Mexico

M. H. Soyster
U, S. Geological Survey
‘Hobbs, New Mexicp

Foster Morrell
U, S.Geological Survey
Roswell, New Mexico

George W. Selinger
Skelly 0il Company
Tulsa, Oklahoma




J. N. Dunleavy
Skelly . 0il Company
Hobbs, New Mexico

J. D. Cooper
) Skelly 01l Company
‘ Tulsa, Oklahoma

W. F. Balley '
: Skelly 0il Company
o Tulsa, Oklahoma

Independent
Roswell, New Mexico

B. M. Keohane
Independent
Box 522
rrrrr - Roswell. New Mexico
Glenn Staley
N. M. 011 & Gas Eng. Co.
e . ‘Hobbs, New Mexico

Lewis H., Bond
Stanolind 011 and Gas Co.
Forth Worth, Texas

Oliver Seth
Seth and Montgomery
Santa Fe, New Mexico

W. A, Scott
Shell 0il Company
Hobbs, New Mexico

R. B. Kelly

The Pure 01l Company
FPort Worth, Texas

Stanley Wi Crosiy ) S o o |




Raybourne Thompson
The Pure 0i] Company
Fort Worth, Texas

M. H. L. Keener
The Pure 011 Company
Fort worth, Texas

Jagk T. Duree
The Pure.oil Company
Fort Worth, Texas.

Paul N. Colliston
Continental 0i1 Company
Houston, Texas

W. E. Hubbard
Humble 0O and R Co,
Houston, maxag

R. S. Dewey ,
Huable .0 and R Co,
Midland, Texss

 Harv1n L. Landusa

Ralph Lowe.
Box 832
Midland, Texas

Jés§ph D, Kennedy
J. C, Maxwell, Ine,
Fort Worth, Texas

Wm, E. Bates

- The Texas Company

P,0.. Box 1270
Midland, Texas

Aeorge Hirscnfeid

NeMobia ana. Ga¥ Fige, Comm,

Hobbs, New Mexieo
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E, P. Keeler
Magnolia Pet, Company
Dallas, Texas

S. P, Hannifin
Magnolia Pet, Company
Roswell, New Mexico

Brantley Jackson
Magnolia Pet, Company
Roswell. New Mexiaso

Homer Dailey
Continental 01l Company
‘Midland, Texas

R. S. Blymn
0. CO c.
Hobbs, New Mexiso

Ross Madoke: 1y
Aurora gasoline Company Box 547
Roswell, New Mexico

G. D, Simon
Aurora (asoline Company
Midland, Texas

Jack Shier
Aurora (Gasoline Company
Midland, Texas

John M, Kelly
Independent
Roswell, New Mexico

Charles H. Corlett




Betty Wistrand
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Eugene A. Chaves

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Jason Kellahin

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

George Graham

0il Congervation Commission.
Santa Fe, New Mexico

f NOTICE ¢OF HEARING
PERTAINING TO OVERLAPPING FIELDS
BETWEEN THE STATES OF NEWMEXICO AND TEXAS

NOTICE Is hereby given to the public and all
interested persons that g JOint Hearing will be held at ten
a.m., OCTOBER 25, 1951, in Mabry Hall, Capitol Building,

Santa Fe, NeW'Mexico, between the New Mexico 01l Conservation

PURSUANT To said Hearing, the Railroad Commigsgion
of Texas will adopt such rules, regulations, and orders as in

its judgment the evidence submitted may justify,

RATILROAD .COMMISSION OF TEXAS
0lin Culberson, Chairman
Ernest 0, Thompson, Commissioner

(SEAL) W. J. Murray, Jr., Commissioner
&6—




MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please. As
you all know;vthis is a joint meeting of the Texas Railroad
Commission and the. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission. The
advertisement has.stated what we are to consider here, and in the
interest of time,}I won'lt gorinto those details. 4And at this
time, I would like to turn the meeting over to General Thompson.

GEN. THOMPSON: Thank you. ‘It is a great pleasurs, Governor,
to come out here, gentlemen of the Commission, and sit with yvou
co-operatively, in this joint enterprise. As everyone knows, |
but to be stated for the record, the Dollar-Hyde Field and the
East Hobbs Field, and the Scarborough, and the P, S. L., are
all presently extending over the line of both of the States
of New ﬂexioo and Texas, or approaching the point where they
will extend across the line. So, inader that we may have
uniform rules and regulations goﬁerning the recovery and the
congservation of oil agd gas in each separate state, the Governor
of New Mexico has invited the Texas Railroad Commigsion to join
with the Conservation Commission of New Mexico in this joint
effort.‘ This effort is authorized by law in the Enabling Aet

passed by the Congress approving the Interstate 0il Compact, which

them agrees to pass proper conservation laws as theif legislatures
gee fit and keep those 1aws>in effect in order to prevent waate
invthé production of oil and gas in any form. This Compact states
specifically that the states may use jointiy ﬁheir police powers
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in order to prevent physical waste ir the prodgction of oil and

gas to the end that the greatest possible amount of o0il and of

gas shall be produced over the life of each respective field.
This meeting we are having here‘in this beautiful room today

as guests of the State of New Mexico, and its Conservation

Commission and its Governor, is an example of this co;operative

effort that was’contemplatedlwhen the Interatate 0il Compact

was formed and approved by the Congress some 15 years ago.
In order that everyone may understand what we are doing

here today, we are simply getting acquainted and meeting to

contemplate an actual hearing on these fields that are across

the state lines, or about to cress}state lines, and there will

come out of this conference here today a formal order ordering

a hearing at a date and place made certain in the Notice of

Hearing given timely, certainly ten days or iuiore sefore the

hsaring, an order will be issued setting a hearing for these

respective fields, probably all at the same time and place so

that testimony can be adduced and presented 6n each field to

.the end that proper rates of flow and proper spacing patterns

can be prescribed if they are not presently presoribed and

satisfactory. -
So, we contemplate that from this hea ing a notige will
go out specifically covering these various fields. The notice

of this hearing today, you have a copy gentlemen of that, so

8-
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Commission and the Texas Commission both in the record at this
point with your parmission; so that the record will show how

this effort has started and that it is the will of the two

"~ Commissions and the operators concerned that we have a further |

hearing. I am sure that will be agreeable.
We have thé Federal Government represented here by Mr,

Morrell, and I have asked him if he will be kind enough, and

, thg,Consarvation Commission of New Mexico aske the same, to give

us some observations. If you will be kind enough to do that
we will eppreclate it.
MR. MORRELL: Thank you, General.

GEN. THOMPSON: Just have a seat there in the place where

“your picture was taken.

MR. MORRELL: GCencrsl Thompsen and Govsrnor Meshem and
Members of the New Mexico Oil Consgervation Commigsion and the
Texas Railroad Commisgsiong

As a representative of the Geological Survey, we feel that

a joiﬂt meeting such as you are having at the present time to

consider matters involving two states should be very advantageous
to the operators and for the benefit and protection of interest
of the respective states. To that end I think you should be
éongratulated.

GEN. THOMPSON: Thank you very much.

MR. MORRELL: As a matter of interest to the operators and

to the respective Commissions, as to the position taken by the
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Geologiocal SurQey, as_reprgsented through our Roswell office,

we would like to introduce into the record and read for the
benefit of the operators! representatives present at this hearing,
a letter addressed by myséif to the New Mexico Oil Conservation

. . Commigsion-and-to the Texas Railroad Commission, dated August 31,

GEN. THOMPSON: We would love to have that in the record.
Will you read it at this time for the benefit of tﬁose who
haven't seen this letter.

W"7Wﬁﬁ;mﬂbﬁRﬁLLE”Wfﬁé“ﬁﬁiféd Stdtés'of‘ﬁmerica'OWﬁs.tha mineral -
rights to many lots as delineated by Public Land Survqys along
the eastern portion of the State of New Mexico adjoining the
state line between New Mexico and Texas. These iots sxtend
usually one;fourth mile north and south and vary in width from

58 feet to’1;?59 feet east and west. (That déscriﬁﬁion“cf

e

lots éxtends from 8 south to 26 south 1nolus£ve within New
Mexico.) The lots vary in sige frdm as little as 2.12 acres

to more than 55.00 acres. Federal oil and gas leases have been
issued for most §f theselots under the Mineral Leas&ng Act of
Febfuary 25, 1920 (41 stat. h37); as amended.,

In the intersst of conservation of oil and gas, and of
limitation in use of steei during the present emergency, it is
; | desirable that sabisfaotdry arrangements be initiated to avoid
drilling of unnécesaary wells, and at the same time pfoteet

gorrelative rights and equities involved.

=] Qw




This subject was previously reviewed during an informal
conference with members of the two State regulatory bédies in
"~ Midland, Texas, several years ago but no decisions were reached.
As recent discoveries of oil and gas have been made in Texas at
locations 660:feet or less from the state line, some of which
locations offseé Federal oil and.gas‘ieases, it is desirable
that definite plans be formulated to cover drilling ard proration.
_matters affecting these Federal leases at the earliest practical
date.

As a practical approach to this subject, it appears to this
office that the Federal leases in New Mexico should be operated
and aéveIOpqd consistent with the general practices of the
industry within New Mexico, and so far as possible consistent
with the rules and regiulations of the New Mexico 0il Counservation
Commission. To this end it would seem best that the smaller
lote be oémmunitized with the adjoining full ho;écre tracts to
the west. Where the lots are of medium size, possibly from 20
to 30 acres, iﬁ may be desirable to communitize two of such loﬁs
for a drilling and proration unit that would more closely
approximgte a normal Ao;acre unit rather than to communitize
such lots with the adjoining 4O aeres and have an excessive amount
of acreage comprise a drilling andproration unit. The larger
lots could be considered as acceptable units for drilling purposes.

(That is the lots in the 20 to 30 acres catagory.)

In all casss involving individual lots or communitized lots,

w11~
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it would seem proper that the proration allowable in New Mexico
should}be based on a factor being the ratio of the acreage of
the lot or communitized tract to 40 acres, applied to the
normal ho;acre allowable for the particular pool.
The difference in.proration methods between the State of

New Mexico and thé State of Texas presents an additional problem.
If legal and subject to reasonable administration, it would appear
that a common oil and gas reaer#oir or pool embracing lands in |
Vthéwéﬁosﬁates sho#ld be sﬁbject to ﬁh; séﬁévprofaﬁionwfules |

and regulations. It has been suggested that if thevpoél or field
is first discovered and developed in the State of New Mexico,

that the extension into the State of Texas might be governed

by the New Mexico proration schedules as adopted for that pool

or field by the Texas Railroad Commission. 'Likgwise, for a pool
or field first discovered in the State of Texas and later extended
into New Mexico, the New Mexico portion might be governed by
applicable proration rules and regulations of the Texas Rgilroad
Commission to be adopted by the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission for that partiocular pool or field.

As we must take appropriate action to protect the Federal
interests involved, this office suggests that the matter be
given your earnest and early consideration, and that we be advised
of your findings.

It may be desirable that the two State regulatory bodies
hold a joint open héaring on the subject. Some informal
discussions might also be informative and helpful. To this end
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i ghall be glad to discuss the subject with representatives of
both Commissions at any convenient plaée, having in mind either
Santa Fe or Roswell, New Mexico, Midléhd'or Austin, Texas.

GEN. THOMPSON: ‘- Now, that letter will be made a part of
this record of this hearing and gives ths background for thié
hearing, which We desply appreciate.

MR. MORRELL: With your permission, I have and ﬁill be
by the Distriot Engineer, M. H. Soyster of Hobbs, New Mexico,
at my suggestion to Mr. R. S. Magruder, as applicable to a
particular case.

GEN. THOMP3SON: Yes, we would liie to have it.

MR. MORRELL: Although this is not wp for immediate consider=
ation bscause there is no hearing;z particular problem., .

GEN. THOMPSON: But it will pose the problem.

MR. MORRELL: Yes, it will pose the problem.,

GEN. THOMPSON; And it can be covered by a specific hearing.

MR, MORRELL: This is the letter. The records of this
office show that you are the’owner of the above described Federal
- lease embracing Lots 1 and 2; section 33, T. 24S, R. 38E, 1445
acres in Lea County, New Mexico and that these lands are now
subject to drainage of oil by dually completed oil wells
No, G:Q and G;10 Cowden ofyCities S§rvice 0il Company located in
the SWh SWk and NWiSW%, section 15, Block A;SZ, PSL Survey,
Andrews County, Texas., Well No. G§9 is reported to have been
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completed April 29, 1951, in the Devonian formation for an initiai
production of 810 barrels of oil per day from the interval
789047935' and on May 13, 1951, in the Clearfork formation

for an initial production of 468 barrels of oil per day from

the interval 6535;6690'. Well No. G~10 is reported to have

been completed Juiy 9,’1951, in the Clearfork formation for an
“initial production of 864 barrels of oil per day from ths

interval 6608«6754', and on July 10, 1951, in the 'Devonian

formation for an initial production of 1104 barrels of oil per
day from the interval 8000;8035'.

Please inform this office ﬁithin 15 days of the receipt
of this letter of your intentions as to compliaﬁce with the
provisions of the above numbered oil and gas leass and with
the 0il and Gas Operating Regulations regarding protection of
thé leasehold from drainage.

In view of the smallness of the tracts involved, drilling
of wells thereon may not be permitted in the absence of an
acceptable showing that the Federal interests could noﬁ,be
adeéuately protected by communitizing the lots with the two -
hoéaore tracts immediately to the west. In the interest of the
congervation of steel during the present emergency, such action
would preven@ the drilling of unnecessary wells.

It is suggested that you make application to t he New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission for a heariﬁg to provid; for an

inoreaged allowable based on the acreage of such communitized

tract compared to a normal 40-acre tract. This increased
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allowable would be the interest ihat ybu as leasee'of Las Cruces
069752 would have in the two wells needed to be drilled in the

E NWi, sec., 33 to‘protect that land as well as the subject

leas; from drainage by wells on the Cities Service 0il Company,
Cowden lease.

Communitization agreements in general should be liﬁited to
single drilling units, that is a.hOLacre"traot plus a small
additional lot. However, if you prefer, this Department has
cohaideration a éingle agreement including two such drilling
units involving normal ho;acre tracts in the same legalkqugype?
secticn plus the adjoining lots if both units are considered-
proven acreage and include land in the same Federal leass.

GEN THOMPSON: We are grateful for these two letters for
they do pose the problem to be presenbed; and we assureygzey
can easily be met, The Government's interest is like any other
land owners' interest, and it is,to’the interest of the Texas
and New Mexico Commisgions that every land owner be satisfied.

MR. MORRELL: That is right.

GEN. THOMPSON: We appreciate ever so much your appearance
and acoept our gratitude for your coming hers.

Any operaivor wno wishes ake a statement for this record,
we would be glad to have it at this time. Donft all stand bgck.
Anyone who wighes to make a statement for the record will be

most welcome. We would also appreciate if you would write

your name on a piece of paper and pass it to the reporter so
=150




that you can have your name in this account of this meeting.

| MR. RAYBURN THOMPSON: Mr. Rayburn Thompson. Governor
Machem, General Thompson, and Members of the Commission, I
repre;ent the Pure 0il Company, one of the opsrators in the
Dollar;Hyde ?ield, which is very imminently extending over into
the‘State of New Mexico. We feel that it is mbhb imporcant for

\

a great many reasons, that the Texas and New Mexico Commissions

that regardless of the differences there might be betﬁebn you
iﬁ-any particular field, that those difforencesﬁwill be sé
dompromised that you will have uniform rules for the development
and production from a field.

GEN. THOMPSON: Would it not follow, Mr. Thompson, if you
will pardon the interéuption; at. a hearing where sound engineering
data was given in testimony, that the two commissions, jointly
meeting, would naturally arrive at the same conclusion?

MR. THOMPSON: Yes; sir.

GEN. THOMPSON: Under sound testimony.

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, sir.

GEN, THOMPSON: * You may proceed.
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the reservoirs were laid down there were no state lines, and
state lines shouldntt bs in our opinion recognized as any reason
for treating a comon reservoir differently in different states.

And we feel it i1s most important that uniform rules be adopted

so that everybody will be protected in the common reservoir.
_16“ PN




GEN. THOMPSON: You look with favor on this effort then,

MR. THOMPSON: Yes, sir. We feel not only should these
two bodies have common rules so that each man will get his fair
share of the o0il, we think you’shoﬁld go further and see no one
uses more than his share of the reservoirvenergy. I think you
héve sald that conservation 1s the wise utilization of the reser-

voir energy.

GEN. THOMPSON: .That is what the experts tell me. -

MR, THOHPsﬁﬁi"Yéé}”Sir. And we feel that you shpuld give
gerious consideration to that. We hope that you will call a
hearing on the Dollar-Hyde Field in £he very near future to
issue joint rules. We feel that some of the reservoirs already
extend into New Mexlco, We subscribe generally to what Mr,
Morrell says; and we ieel deliay might”cause'delay‘in development
along that line, which we don’t like to see. and I know you all
dontt like to see. We are very pleased that the joint action
haa.been initiated. |

GEN. THOMPSON: Couldn't you even say that the Federal
Government's attitude as thét of a land owner is admirable?

MR. THOMPSON: It certainly is.

GEN. THOMPSON: So, it is a threempart meeting, Thank you
Mr. Thompsone.

Anyone else. This is a nice record to get in to. It wontt

cost a cent. The Court Reporter is taking it down. I hope

you are all writing the names of the companies you represent

and your address. Put your office address so that people can write
: )7 ‘




you. So that you will all be on the first page of the transcript.
Anyone else?
MR. SELINGER: General, after I sign the register, T will
have something to say. : g
GEN. THOMPSON: All right, while we wait breathlessly.
(Laughter.) We have been honored, ladies and gentlemen,
by the attendance this morning of Major Gsneral Corlett.
(Apblaﬁse.) General will you rise. We are|glad to have
'yourhere‘ﬁfeééht’véry much. Usvﬁiiiﬁafy men have to stick to=
gether,
Who else, while we are waiting for Mr. Selinger.
MR. SELINGER: I am now ready to speak since officially

I»amfin the record.

. GEN. THOMPSON: Give your name ad representation.
MR. SELINGER: I am George W. Selinger, and I represent
Skelly 0il éompany.
GEN. THOMPSON: Your address.
MR. SELINGER: Tulsa, Oklahoma. Firstly, General, I want
to say to thé Governor and the New Mexico Commission as well
that these lots Mr. Morrell is speaking about lle exclusively
on the New Mexico side. I know of no such lots on the Texas
,side. The problem of the size of units is now under consideration
by the New Mexico Commission with respect to the size. And also

the method of allocation. I feel that probably the New Mexico

Commission will probably come up with a very satigfaotory anéwer
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with respect to these lots that Mr. Morrell has talked about.

Secondly, I want to advise this Commission, both Commissions,
that insofar as Dollar;ﬂydevaﬁiEast Hobbs, of which our company
has acreage and a producing well ;Q there‘is one .well now in the
procegs of completion in the Hobbs Pool on the New Mexico side
uof the East Hobbs‘qui. It was compleﬁed, or in the process of
completion 4by the Aurora Gasoline Company,

Thirdly, insofar as the Dollar-Hyde Pool is concerned,
Skelly Oil Company has the only producing well on the New Mexico
side. It is completed in the Ellenberger production, and our
company is in the pfocess of drilling some additional wells.

The hearing, if it had gone into the merits would, in my opinion,
would have been a premature one insofar as the lack of definite
information on the New :Mexico side was concerned. We too, lodk
with much favor on particular hearings covering each field, but

I ﬁill be frank to say so far as our company is concerned in the
"Dollar:Hyde, and I imagine the Aurora Gasoline Company is similarly
situated with regpect to the New Mexico side of the East Hobbs,
that information is presently lacking as to any definite informa:

| tion to be presented to the Commissions.

GEN., THOMP3ON: Do you anticipate it willfbe different
from the characteristics of the Dollaréﬁyde Fiéld on the Texas
side?

MR. SELINGERi General, in our opinion, on the Dollar-Hyde

Field, particularly three or four reservoirs are separate and

;19-,.




distinet from the Texas side.

GEN. THOMPSON: A specific hearing would g0 into that in

detail,

MR. SELINGER: Yes, sir,

GEN. THOMPSON: When do you think the hearing should be

had?

MR. SELINGER: We have only one well on the New Mexigo side.

It will be 60 to 90 days he

Trr

% WS Sompleie additional wells on
which we can give compls te information to both Commissiong,

GEN. THOMPSON: Your thought is the information is too0 meager

at the moment for full consideration?

MR. SELINGER: Yes, sir, so far ag the East Hobbs and

Dollar-Hyde Fields are goncerned. But we would welcome individual
hearings on both

fields, but We think there should be sufficient

information, Particularly on the New Mexigo side,

.~ before your
bodies can gome up with any partiocular action,

GEN. THOMPSON: But you don't object to our having these

preliminary clearingnthe-way meetings like we have here today,

MR. SELINGER: No, sir, we think they are very good,

GEN. THOMPSON: And Santa Fe ig g nice place to have then,

MR. MADOLE: General Thompson.
GEN. THOMPSON: Yes, sir.

‘MR, MADOLE: My name ig Ross Madole, attorney of Hobbsg,

representing the Aurora Ggqsoline Cbmpany. We do not intend to

inject anything into this hearing except to acknowledge the fact




that we are in accord with the general principle of meeting; ‘And

in view of George's statement, we wish to state we are fully

in accord ﬁi;h the principle announced by Mr. Morrell and consented
to by Mr. Thompson. And feel all we want is a fair share of the

0il and that there should be uniformity from the Texas and New Mekioo
sides. And that the well in the Egst Hobbs Field, of which there

is some questions as to what formatioh we are now in, is the

beginning of a new pool for that particular area. In addition

though we are now in the process of == will have spudded in today

or tomorrow «= a Clearfork test, which is offset in Texas by
prqduction. And we feei that in view of the imminence of the
quéétion, the mattér should be given immediate consideration.

And that hearing, specific hearing, discu;sed this morning should
be cglled at an early date.

GEN. THOMPSON: Anyone else; Please don't hesitate.

MR. CAMPBELL: Col. Thompson, Governor Mechem, and Members
of the Commissions. Jack M. Campbell, Roswell, New Mexico,
statement for the Gulf 0il Corporation.

Gulf Oil‘Corporation takes the positidn that at such time
development indicates with reasonable certainty one or more
common sources of supply orossing the state line betwéen Texas
and New Mexico, that an equitable formula for proration then
be worked 6ut. We fecommend that once consideration of the
problem is required there definitely be a common basis of

in Texas

spacing/and New Mexico. Gulf has no objection to communitization




with reference to irregular tracts along the state lineunow
offset by production in the DollarsHyde Field, providing &
fair and equitable basis can be worked_outo

© GEN. THOMPSON: Thank you very much.

Who will be next? Anyone that has the urge, p;aase make
your statement. Let's move right aloﬁg. Mr. Baumel, wiil
you explain about the tollerance feature we have in our rules
gnd rggulgtions?“ Heris our Ch}gf Engineer for the Texas Ralle
road Commission.

MR. BAUMEL: In Texas, in thoge fields mentioned at the
start of the hearing, we had 40O-acre units with 20-acre tollerange
on the last well drilled. This permits any acreage which is
lass than 40,or if vou have a 65 or 75 aeres, you can iﬂcorporate
that in the part of your bdllerance and be given credit fof that
acreage. It is a pretty wdll;known fact that it ig immaterial
what allocﬁtion formﬁla you have across the state line as long
as each well will receive the same agllowable on the unit to
prevent drainage. That is all that really counts as to what °
allocation formula -

GEN., THOMPSON: Together ﬁith proﬁer gas=-oil rétiés and
other waste preveqﬁidn features. \

MR, BAUMEL: That's righﬁ,' If we havs the same gaséoil ratios
and the same spacing aﬁd’thé samse proratién units, it will give
_the same allowable on both sides of the state line.

GEN; THOMPSON: You mean acres considered in the allowable,
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sach allowable for the acres.
MR, BAUMEL: Yes, sir.

GEﬁ.‘THOMPSON: It would cover Mr. Morrell's formula.

" Mr. Singletary, do you have an obgervation to make? HQ,E?W;iquWWWWM,W

one of our engineers.
MR. SINGLETARY: In the questions which will arise in the
allowable across state lines, I might oite a speocific examble

which recently happened bstween Louisiaha and Texas. In

&

Louigiana the allowabls was sonsidsrably ore than the allowable
normglly granted in the State of Texas. However, for th is
reservoir, which did extend across the state line, we granted
an allowable equal to ﬁhat, in effect, in Louisiana. It would
bé QAﬁﬁﬁg;fm“;f go=operation between the states.

GEN. THOMPSON: Thank you. Anyone elsge?

MR, MADOLE: Col. Thompson, as a matter for the record,
if I might be permitted ﬁo ask Mr., Baumel a question.

GEN. THOMPSON: Yes. Stand up, Jack.

MR, MADOLE: 1In the area generally involved is the acreage
ownership fairly uniform so that there would be, assuming that
you followed the Texas ruls, would there be any exception to
Rule 37 in that particular area?

MR. BAUMEL: In that particular area of West Texas, the
acreage is in sections of 640 and usually owned by one gompany.

Rule 37 isinvolved only if you have acresage less than 40-acre

proration units of spacing. And the spacing is 660 and 1320,
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which means in the center of 40 acres. If you want an exception

it would take 37.>’

YMR; MADOLE: What I have particular reference to, is there

any small ownership of land.

MR. BAUMEL: There is no small ownership in West Texas

in these fislds involved here.

GEN. THOMPSON: Anyone else? Speaﬁ right up. Anyone.

Is it possible that so many psople here and none will speak

at all and get into the record. I stated awhile ago it is
absolutely free. Would the Magnolia be willing to make
a statement whethef they like this plan or not, are we on the
right track or not? »

MR. KEELER: E. P. Keeler; Magnolia Petroleum Company.
We are in agreement with the statement made bi Mr. Thompson
and we ceftainly believé that wherever we have a common
regervoir overlapping the state line, such a reservoir should
be treated under some specific set of rules and regulations
thaﬁ ‘wi;l}.l apply to both sides of the lire .

GE&. THOMPSON: Having each state adopt identical rules
and regulationgs t 15 wnal you have‘in mind? |

MR. KEELER: Yes, sir. I think that is about all I have
tosay. .

" GEN. THOMPSON: The Humble.
MR. HUBBARD: M&_name is W. E. Hubbard for the Humble.
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Humble is in full accord with t he aims and purposes of you
gentlemen. _
 GEN. THOMPSON: We would like to have a testimonial from
anybody about these rules. Anyone else? Say something.,-If
,not this meeting is going to be over pretty duicko it looks
like the purpose we came>for is clearly oﬁtlined and there is
no dissent. Mr; Sﬁufrier, do you have something you wish to
put in the record? Any comments or statement or anything?
~ MR. SPURRIER: None, except I think you have handled it
in your usﬁal expert style, General, and I think if there are
no further comments, the meeting can be adjourned,
GEN. THOMPSON: Mr. Shepard.
MR. SHEPARD: No, sir.
GEN., THOMPSON: Is there no one else that wiches to get
into this record. After every meeting the fellow says, Boy,
I sould have told them. Hére is your opportunity. Continental
0il Company?
MR. COLLISTON: Paul M. Colliston repreaenting Continental g
Oii. We would like to go on record as heartily endorsing the |
purposge and principles of this meeting.
GEN. THOMPSON: Anyone else?
MR. HANDYWAY: I am H. L. H#ndyway representing the
W. Ho Black Drilling Company. We have Clearfork production.
on the Texas side of the East Hobbs pool and we are certainly

generally‘in accord with the uniform regulations and uniform

ways of prorating allowables in.this reservoir.
, L




GEN. THOMPSON: We have present this morning Mr. Bryan of

Houston Texas. I took him with me to the World Petroleum Congress

in Paris, France, in 1937, as my technical adviser. He is a man
that has followed the industry all of his life. Recently,
this summer; I took him to the Hague to the Third World Petro=-
leuﬁ Gongfess. Certainly he ought to be able to get up and“say
something.

MR. BRYAN: General, as you told the people, I just

- came for the trip and didn't expect to say anything. But 1 am

certainly glad to see we have a good many people interested in
the oil industry, and to see New Mexico and Texas co:operating
in this matter as Louisiana and Texas have done and as has been
don; in Oklshoma and Kansgs. I think it is exactly what the
industry wants.

GEN. THOMPSON: Giﬁe them a word or two about the meeting
at the Hague.

MR. BRYAN: Of course, the primary purpose of the meeting
and the idea is ;: I didn't know I was going to make this little
statement, and I believe ﬁhe General wants to leave at noon :;
we had 2300 tecﬁnicians registered at the Hague and others that

did not. They were the people that work in the technical side

of production and of course, refining and some marketing. There
is a great deal of ywludble information presented there. Papers
by pepple from all over the world. Many from the United States,
‘but also many from Europe. I think you people might be interested
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in obtaining copies of them as they are released in the Fall.
General Thémpson had the privilege there of setting the tone
for’that entire meeting, which was most hélpful. He pointed out
we were there to discuss and exchange information concerning
methods of operating all over the world, and not for political
purposes. Well, that bébéﬁe most important very shortly because
within the hour; the Russians marched in and wanted to know why
,theirwGoverhment hadn?t been ;nvitedt And fertunately we were
able to say governmenés werent't invited but the oil societies
were and their societies were.invited to the meeting. G

GENERAL THOMPSON: And we did get 7 Russians in that night.

MR. BRYAN: Well, they got into the country but didn't
quite attend the meetings. They sent men from the embassy to do
that, but they never said a word. It was & difficult situation
for awhile, but fortunately it ocleared up in the morning and the
meetings went off in a very pleasant way. The companies you
represent had a great deal to do with entertaining and most of
us had representatives there, So, your companies know about‘it
and you know about it.

GENERAL THOMPSON: Thank you very much. Anyone else?

" MR. SCOTT: W. A. Scott of Shell Oil Company. Shell would
like to go on record as commending both Commissions for the thought
behind this meeting, and we are in full accord with the position
and feel certain a proper solution can be worked out for any

field that may créss state lines.




_maybe you differed with him. So it was a new approach to discus-

GEN. THOMPSON: The Shell Home Office you know is there at
the Hague, and they were the host in a measure to the World
Petroleum GOngresé, and did a magnificent job of pleasing every;
body; So many diffgreﬁt languages and different views to meet
by the Shell showed it was a worthwhile organization.

What 1s was was just a meeting liké this, petroleum engineers,
geologlsts and refiners and technicians of every conceivable
sqrﬁ,i>Thqse megt;ngs are planned years ahead. The papers are'
submitted five or six months ahead ﬁo a group of Prbctbfs;
Nobody reads a paper or delivers a paper. The papers arglread
and submitted to the Proctors who familiarize themselves with
the papers and éuiz the authorities. It is a very intelligent
way of getting to the neaﬂ»of the papers. No fime is wasted at
all. They have various sections and only those interested go
to these mestings. Maybe one hundred meetings going on simultane:
ously, Here’gits the authority who wrots thepaper at a table
and those that want to éuiz him come around and an interpreter
is there, and any paper that interests you, you can go and talk
to that man about the point that attracted your ipterest; or
sion, and a very interesting one,

Anyone else? Any company or any individual who wishes to
say something? We would like to have it. If not; we will ask

His Excellency, the Governor, to close this meeting. Governor,

will you honor us?
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GOVERNOR MECHEM: General, we appreciate véry much your

coming here on this mutual problem. We know we can and will

work it out. We have improved conditions considerably. And we

will meet you at any time and place and discuss the matter and

work out the problems confront ing us. Thank you,

-

GEN. THOMPSON: Thank you, Governor,

sir,

It has been a pleasure

to come here. We hope we can come as often as the situation

arisesy and Texas extends the same kind of invitation to it

-_

| ' sister state. Thank you gentlemen., The meeting is adjourned.

" G ame o

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
$ SS.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the faregoing and attached transeript

of hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

and the Texas Railroad Commission, taken at Santa Fe, New Mexico,

on October 25, 1951, is a trwe and correct record of the same

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico this [ :5 day of
November, 1951,

A

CABPORTER
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P, 04 Box 997
Roswoll, New Mexlioo

Avzuet 31, 1951
How Mexdoo 01l Consorvation GCommigslon
Santa Fe, New Maxieo

Texas Railroad Commission
Auatin, Texas

. Gentlenent

The United States of America owms the mineral rights %o
many lots as delineated by Publie Land Surveys along the castern
portion of the State of New Mexlco adjoininz the state line bet.ween
Now Moxigo and Texas. These lots extend usually one-fourth (1)
nmile north to south and vary in width from 53 feet to 1,759 feot
ongt to west, The lots vary in size from ag 1ittlo as 2,12 aores
to more than 55,00 aoras, Federal oll and pgas leases have been
issued for nmost of thase lots under the Mineral L:asing Aot of
February 25, 1920 (41 Stat. 437), as amended.

- 1In the interest of sonsorvation of oil and gasy, ond of limit~
ation in use of steel during the prosent emergenoy, it is desirsblae

negeasary wells, and at the samo time protest sorrolative rights and
equities involved.

This mubjeot was proviously revliewed during en informnl
oconference with members of the two Stats regulatory bodies in Midland,
Texas, sevoral years sgo but no desisions were reached. Ag recent
discoverd.ee of oil and pas have been nade in Toxas at locationsg 660
feot or less fron the state line, some of which looations off£meét Foleral
oil and gas legses, 1t is desirable that definite plans be formulated
to cover drilling aud proration mattsrs affeeting these Fedeval leases-
at the earliest practical date,

As a practical epproach to this subjeot, it appears %o this
office that the Pederal leases in Hew Mexico should be oporated and
developed consistent with the general proctices of the industry within
!leu Moadco, ard so favr as possible consistent with the rules and regue

iabtions of e few Moxico Uil Conservation Comulssion., To this ond
1t would soo best that the smaller lois be communitized with the

adjoining full jO-gore tracta to the west, Yhore the lots are of medium
size, possibly from 20 to 30 acres, it may be deslrable to communitize
two of suoh lots for a drilling emd proration unit that would nore clogely
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approxifaate a normal 40«aore unit rather than to co munitizo suoh lots
with the adjoinin: 40 sores and have an excessive amount of aorsage comprise

a drilling and proration unit, The larger lots oould be aonsidered as
acceptable units for dr:tl.ling PuUrposod.

In all oasos involving individual lots or acommunitized lots, 1t

| would ssem proper thatidhe proration dllowablo in New Moxico should be

based on a faotor being the ratio of the acreange of the lot or communitized
traot to 40 aores, applied to the nornsl 40-acre allownb’e for the partioular
pool.

The difference in proration mothicds bDetwéen the State of Now
HMexico ard the State of Tezxas pregents an additional problem. If logal
and subjeat to reasonable administration, it womld sppsar thal a oommon |

6il and gas reservoir or pool embrasing Iands in the o stabes should be

subjeot to the same proration rules and roguletionsl It has been suggoested
that 1f the pool or fiold is first d:lsoovered and developed in the State of

_ Now Meoelon, that the estsnsion into the Staté of Texas might be governed by

the New Mexico proration schedules as adopt:d for that pool or field by the
Toxas Railroad Comminsion, Idkewise, for & pool or fleld first disgovered
in the State of Texas and lator extended into New Maxioco, the Now Metico
portion night be governed by applisable proration rules and regulations of
the Texns Rallroad Gommission to be adopted by the New Mexico 0il Conserva-
tion Commigsion for that particular pool or field,

As wo must take appropriate agtion to protest the Pederal interests
involved, this offlos suggests that the matter bs given your earnest and
sarly consideration, and that we be advised of your findinga,

It may be desirable that the two State regulatory bodies hold a
Joint open hearing on the subject, Some informal discusaslons might also
bo informative and helpful., To this end I ahall be gled to disouss the
subjeot with representatives of both Comulsgions et any convenient place,

having in mind elther Santa Pe or Roswoll, New Hoxico, Midland or Austin,
Toxas,

Vory truly y-urs,

FOSTE HORRELL
041 amd Qas Supervisor

Southwestern Roglon

aot Hobbs
Forrell1JM0
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RATLROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
OIL AND GAS DIVISION

OIL AND GAS DOCKET NO. 126 IN RE: CONSERVATION AND PREVENTION OF
VASTE OF CRUDE PETROLEUM AND = -
#8 - 21,908 NATURAL GAS IN RAILRQAD COMMISSION

DISTRICT NO. 8, TEX A S

* Austin, Texas
September 27, 1951 ’

NOPICE OF HEARING
_ PERTAINING TO OVERLAPPING FIELDS
| BEIWEEN THE STATES OF NEW MEXICO AND TEXAS

NOPICE- IS HEREBY GIVEN To the public and all interested persons

—— e

_that a joint Hearing will be held at ten a.ms., OOTUBER 25, 1951, in Habry
Hall, Capitol Building, Santa Fe, New Mexico, between the New Mexico Oil
[ . ‘onservation Commission and the Railroad Commission of Texas for the purpose
‘ 1 of hearing evidence and determining what rules and regulations should be
'adopted by Texas and New Mexico for those fields that overlap from New
Mékico into Texas and from Texas into New Mexico.
PURSUANT To said Hearing, the Rallroad Commission of Texas will
adoﬁt such rules, regulations, and orders as in its Judgmwent the evideunce sub=-
} mitted may justify.
RATIRCAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
Olin Culbexson, Chairman
Ernest 0. Thompson, Commiésioner

W.J. Murray, Jr., Commissioner

(SEAL)
ATTEST ¢

’ O.D..Hyndman, Secretary
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OFFICE OF STATE GEOLOGIST
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Ootobey 31, 193

L%, GG Be Oy Thompson

Toxas Railroad Coumission
8tate Oapitol

B e gt

~ AUSTIN - TSXAS

Doar General Thompaons

Enolosed axe coples of New Maxico newspapers carmring
stories on the joint meting of the Texas Railread
Oommiagion and New Mpxico Cil Conservation Cormmim-~
sion vhich I thought would be of intereat to you.

Our mtmunr vag most enjoyable, and we are
dooking Lo to future meetings to carry out aur
Joint requlation along the Texas ~ New Moxico border.

Yourw very t_ruly,

Re. R, Spurrler
i 43 4

Ensl.




94wﬂi-¥»o [//’

" Public Notice of joint hearing of the New Mexico 0il Conservation

NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIJ, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Commission and the Texas Railroad Commission for the consideration

of problems of proration methBds in oil and gas pools embraeing

lands within the States of Texas and New Mexico, and for consider—

ation of adoption of Rules and Regulations relating to the commu-
Qi-1a‘ Lovamnin Lo Goth alclie

nitization of small otsﬁénto appropriate drilling uwnits, proration

\ in pools commo  to Texas and New ¥exico, and other maﬁteas

L_;plic Noticé is hereby given that a joint meeting of the New Mexico

011 Conservation Comission and the Texas Railraocd Gomm:iii?n will
Y cagetef »aé-
..... fgahi,él

,be held in Sanfq.F‘- Hew Hex co; at- _Ahrv-“a11 2t 10 ot bLUbn @iy

- \ LY

on the 25th day of October, 1951, for the purpose of considering
proration methods in oil and gas pools embracing lands within the
States of Texas and New Mexico, communitization of small lots, and

?#é#@@& of the two Commissions leadiné

all other matters within the
to the prevention of waste and protection of correlative rights, and
for the purpose of issuing such'Orders, Rules and Regulations with
respect thereto, within the respective jurisdiction of either
Commission, as the evidence presented may justify.

GIVEN under the Seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of

New Mexico at Santa Fe, New‘ﬁexico, on September 1951,

—— §

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Gyes

g 0 Q R. R, Spurrier, Secretary
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) : - RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS
’ ' AUSTIN.

ERNEST O. THOMPSON ; y
COMMISSIONER - : November 8’ 1951

Mr. K. K. Spurrier :

Néw Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0., Box:871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Dick:

I was pleased to have the newspaper items about the
Joint meeting, and I am highly gratified by the
spirit of cooperation in handling the regulation of
drilling along the borders of our states.

Again may I say that our visit and conference with
~you was a most enjoyable one,

Sincerely yours

Ernest O. Thompson




‘lurgical Engincers in New York in Pebruary, 1925.

- E, ¥. Marland that we owe so much today in our advance toward reservoir control.

FREEDOM'S OIL

An Address
pefore
The American Petroleun Institute

General Session, 9:30 A. M., November 7, 1951
Stevens Hotel, Chicago

By

Lieut. General Ernest O. Thompson .
Texas Railroad Commissioner

Mr. Chairman, Distinguished Guests, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Convention:

It is in the name of oil and gas conservation and for the good work of con-

servation officials everywhere that I accept with all humility this American

Petroleum Institute Industry Award. You are most generous ahd kind tome, I

-thank you a1l for this token of appreciation of my twenty years: work as a state

official in the oil and gas conservation field of endeavor in the public interest,

,Appreciation 15 the rarest flower found in the garden of human virtues--all
the more rare is this rose of appreciation when found in the field of public

service.

Your expression of approval of my work is a sOurcerdfmhéppfﬁéss fdxmy'family
and myself. It is a Joy to work when results are noted in such a fine manner.

In 1924 it was my privilege to attend your Fort Worth convention. Some of .
you will recall that Mr. Henry L. Doherty there attempted to explain his views
on oll reservoir behavior and its proposed control. He was not given the floor
to make a public presentation of his views to the convention from the platform,
but he d1d considerable presenting of his views to any and everyone he could get
to 1listen to him. He was completely imbued with his theory of oil reservoir
characteristics, His was the inventive mind of the vesearcher. He had unbounded
enthusiasm for this theory of his about the use of gas-o0ll ratios and compulsory
unit operation of an oil field, It was my very good fortune to know him and to
have lietened to- him with a completely open mind. It was a new and challenging
theory to me.

Because I was a good listener, Mr, Doherty gave me a lot of his time there in
Fort Worth., When the eonvention adjourned, wé went down to the depot together
to take our respective trains for home, Mr. Doherty to New York and me to
Amarillo., Mr. Doherty said, "Ernest, it's not time for our train departures,
Send your grip to your pullman and you come on to my car, and we will continue
our discussion,”

I gladly agreed. The next morning when Mr. Doheriy's train rolled into
8t. Louis, he was still telling mc about his theory of reservolir gas-oil-ratio
control. He had been talking, and I had been listening to that genius all
through the night, My baggage about that time was arriving in Amarillo.

The rcason Mr, Doherty was not given the floor at Fort Worth was doubtless
because the directors of the A. P. I. did not at that time go along with his new
jidea of compulsory wnit operation of oil £iclds., It was too new, What we think
we know often blinds us to knowledge.

He did get a public forum before the American Institute of Mining and Mctal-

In 1927 the A. P, I, appointed a committee under B. W, Marland as its en-
thusiastic chairman, known as the Gas Conservation Committec meeting in
Ponca City in September and again in October, 1927. This committee work re-
sulted in a paper entitled “The Function of Natural Gas in the Production of
011" by H, C. Miller, which was published by the A, P. I. in 1929,

It_ie in a large measure to the persistent work of Henry L. Doherty and

At last we are getting conclusive results in greater oil recovery.
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How difficult it is for scicnce to forward itself even for the great benefit
of mankind.

Hoppily today we are not so averse to new ideas, I well remember the .
troublecs I had in 1932 when we shut in the East Texas Ficld to teske bottomhole -
pressures, The operators and landowners resisted the cfforts of ocur Commission
in court and on the ground, But we shut in the field for twenty-onc days. Dur-
ing this shut-in period the ficld gained_l% P. 8. 1. in reservoir pressure. We
opcned the field again at greatly reduced rates of flow, and after three months'
opcration shut the field in again for twenty-Zone days and again had the same
inorcase in bottomhole pressurc--thus proving a natural law was at work in the
rescrvolr and available for conservation's utilization.

Todey ragnnwnh An-yonr. Ashoratoriesn. in-hripm-lna forth -the novey _ond_ P
life for our pcople, Your researchers point the way to better methods.

We have been learning how to get ever-increasing percentages of the oil in
place, In East Texas we have already rccovered 2.8 billion berrels where only
one or at most two billion barrels of oil were expected as ultimate rccovery.
We produced the last one billion barrcls with an accompanying increase of 18
pounds ! rescrvoir pressure., The experts now tell me we will get an additional
2.6 billion barrels from this field. This illustrates true conscrvation, which
mcans wise, efficient usc of the motivating energy in the rceervoir. Conscrva-
tion does not mean the hoarding of our oil and gas. It is wise use of oil and

gas_cnergy. We _are there pursuing sccondary recovery by. rnininofinu tho galt-

water produced with the oil back into the reservoir on the side of water 1ntrusion
coincidental with the primary flowing and pumping opcration. The East Texas Field
was twenty-one years old October 5, 1951. Today it has 11,950 flowing, and

9,579 punping wells producing 280,000 barrcls of oil daily.

Secondary recovery should start as soon after discovery as the producing
cheracteristics of the reservoir are known, if you are to get ever better re~

—=¢overies, There is the conservation challenge, It is tThe researcher’s job to

improve owr reservoir-control technique.

0il for 1975

Hereln lies a great untapped reserve of oil for the future--I mean hidden oil,
left behind -in old thought-to-be depleted ficlds where not more than 15 or 20
per cent of the oil was recovered by methods then in vogue, the old unrestricted
open-flow days. There are perhaps 75 billion or more barrels of oil in these
0ld oil fiélds walting to be loosened from the rocks,

I know of an excellent example where by waterflooding a field thet was about
to the point of economic agbandonment--the wells having gotten down as low es
two borrels a dsy, and one was a five-barrel well--the new operators have gotten
the two-barrel wells up to 200 barrels dally and the five-barrel well is now
making 500 barrcls per day. Already in a few months this field has produced by
waterflooding more oil per acre than was recovered in the primary flowing and
pumping stages of production over a period of twenty-one yecars,

In the past twenty-five years we have supplied all demands for oil and con-
stantly ouilt up our reserves. Certainly with all your research and with ever
better drilling and conservation practices in production, we can be assured that,

e YO Y Aor 3 - ¥ orith ovon Frentery ortds thon woun 4-01';\ 4 n\shqvoqr-l'nn
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the period 1926 to 1951. The next twenty-five years can be supplied with petrol-
cun easier then the past quarter century was supplied.

Research is Americen tradition.

Sometimes we overlook the fact that rescarch has been a part of Amcric“n
tredition. :

Benjamin Franklin on his meny crossings of the Atlentic, representing young
Aucrica, dropped a canvag bucket over the shipside several times a day, test-
inz and recording the temperature of the sea watcr at that locetion,

He read the barometer and noted its change; recorded the mileage from dey to

"day, the wind directions and velocities. And then in 1786 when he had facts

enough to warrant generalization, and leisure to organize and exemine them,
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he sat down and made the first map of the Gulf Stream.

For two hundred ycars marinere had known there was a northeasterly current
somewhere in the North Atlantic, and that sailing with it was casier than sail-
ing against it. But it rcmeined for our first Minister to France to carry on
the studies that made it possible to locate the current, and then--in the
spirit of the true scholar the world over--to publish his findings for the
benefit of all mankind 4n the Transactions of the American Philosophical Socicty.

In 1860, when Lincoln was preparing his "Cooper Union Address," he wished to
know exactly what each of the thirty-nine signers of the Constitution had said
or done relative to federal control of slavery in the territories. In the

- “—sooreh for-an-ancwer-to-this-Guostion, he carried on meticulous historicel Tre-
! scorch. When he had his facts, he presented them in such fashion that this

| addrcss, more then any other utterance or publication, sent Lincoln to the
White House and Douglas to oblivion.

Yes, the spirit of rescarch, the spirit that "wants to know" is native to
America,

Research has found a friendly climate here in this democracy of ours-- perhaps
the nost congenial in the world.

<
P

Man does not waste that which he can presently profitably use or rcadily
scll at a profit.

We have many wise conservation and waste-prevention laws, rules, and regula-
tions. Our Texas Legislature, in line with the lawmakers of the other twenty
oil-producing states, has kept abreast with technological advances in the pro-
duction of oil and gas through the meetings of the Interstate 011 Compact Com-
mission, Full credit should go to the lawmakers and to our splendid courts,
They chart the course.

Price is the greatest conservation agent.

Do not allow this industry to be scduced by a subsidy! A feir price in a
free competitive field is the greatest incentive to prevent waste in oll and
gas production. The better the price the more exacting can be your conserva-
tion practices,

To illustrate more clearly I will use the example of flare gas-casinghead
gas produced with and as an incident to oil production from oil wells.

In days past gas had no sale valuec because there was no merket for it,

: With the advent of the gés pipelines from Texas to outside markets, natural
i gas began to take on market value duc to competitive market demand for this
clean, cfficlent, convenient fuel.

5 Our Cormission accordingly required that this casinghead ges be gathered

from each well to a central plant where the more easily liquefied hydrocarbons
oo momos 1nR anA +Innn e wnnuiv‘nt‘ +hn+ +'ht\ gnd 'ho 'D’ofurnnﬂ +ﬁ "’ht‘h 071-‘07‘('\(1\1('1!1?
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reservoir to 1ift more oil or that the gas be utilized for light or fuel or for
manufaecturing or for some other lawful purpose. No oil was allowed to be pro-
duced unless the gas was saved for use,

This 18 pure waste prevention. The oil industry has already spent somec
$300 million erccting such conservation systems in Texes, We ar: saving two
billion cubic feet of gas a day and recovering 358,996 bvarrels daily of liquid
hydrocarbons. This is in addition to our crude production of 2 870 000 barrels
doily ond 12 billion cubic feet of gas daily.

of market demand or transportation facilitics is waste and is forbidden." We
allow to be produced all the oil and gas that can be sold ratably erd carried
on hand in storage asbove ground. This law properly administered protects the
consurier by vroviding rlentv of crude and prevents physical waste of oil end

’ - Our morket-demand statute in Texas says, "Production of oil or gas in excess
’ gasoline in excess storage.
|
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I know of no business that is more keenly competitive than is the oil and gas
business in all its branches. It is an open field where anybody cen get in if
he has the money and the courage to losc it hunting for oil or refining or market-
ing it.

0il herd to find,

The scarch for oil is a hard one. New-discovery or so-called wildcot wells
are successful only one in ninc holes, FEight out of nine efforts are feilurcs--
~ dry holes.

The chances of finding oven a very small oil field arce one in sixteen trics,
By a very snall field T mean one that would supply the United States with oil for
only four hours,

The chanees of finding a small ficld are one in fifty-three. Such a ficld
would supply the United States two days.

The chances 6f finding o medium-sized oil ficld are one in three hundrcd and
‘thirty tries., Such & field would supply the United Stetes one weeck.

‘The chances of hitting a major oil field are one in nine hundred and ninety-onc. '

A major oll field is one that will produce over a hundred million barrels of oil

“in 1ts life. , ) -
The average cost of a wildcat well in the United States, including 21l cx- o _I

ploratory Qcvelopments and neCeBsiary ovérneéad eXpcnses, is gapproxinmately

$90,000.00. HMany of them cost $500,000.00 up to $1 million, and then prove to

be dry. Only tex depletion recognition makes such efforts possible--and remenber, ) .

the depletion comes only out of profit you make, if you neke 1it,

Depletion is the rccognition thot every time you take out & hundred barrels of
01l there 1s just that much less oil (capital) in your reserve under the ground.

If the people generally knew these facts, there would be no effort made to
of an 1nformed.e1ootnrato -
The people are fair when they ere fully and correcetly informed.

Congregs oil-policy wisc

Twenty-five years ago, in 1926, the Congress of thce United States cnacted the
percentage~depletion law as applied to o1l and gas for three purposes: First,
to assure continuing abundant supplies for an expanding economy; sccond, to as-
sure equltable taxation of the petroleum industry; third, to provide adequate oil
rescrves for defensc.

This wise depletion recognition on the part of Congress has acconplishcd all
thosc purposes.,

Given a continuance of the opportunity which this time-tcsted method has pro-
vided, in ny opinion the industry will continue to find the oil as nececded. It

will ncet the plea of the Govcrnnent for additional oil-producing capacity to
oupply the needs for defense. Yer,; ve con mmn‘lv the nearly L mi11ion bharrale

H2RN R RLAS L 8

per day for defengse, great though that estimate mey be., 1 think we will need
about that much. It is safer to have plenty of oil, cone war.

‘As further proof of the wisdor of the 27%-pcr-cent depletion recognition, I
should 1like to point out that in 1926 the 0il reserves of the United States in
known ficlds were 8 billion barrcls., Now, twenty-five ycars later, in 1951, the
reserves of the United Stetes in known ficlds are 26 billion berrels of crudc
alone, plus gbout 4 billion more if you include natural gas, naturels, distillates
and condensates,

puring this period of twenty-five years we not only net our demand but in-
creascd the reserve in known, proven fields by 17 billion barrels in crude oil,

During thesc same twenty-five ycars there were produced in the United States
33 billion barrels of crude coil, Now ponder that corefully, Twenty-five years
ago when the depletion rccognition was established by the Congress of thc United
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States, we had in the Unitcd States only 8 billion barrels of rescrves. Since
that time we have produced 33 billion barrels to meet current demand, and now
find ouwrsclves with reserves of 26 billion barrels in the ground in known ficlds,
I do unot believe that stronger proof could be made as to the wisdom of the
27?-por -cent depletion., It works. It furnishes the proper incentive. It is
dependable, It should not be tampered with,

I.ct the consumers know that depletion makes ceortein e long, ample supply of
goed gasoline at a low price.

Gagoline cheap and better

The average price today of gasoline in £ifty cities, including tex, is 27.2
cents per gallon, Gasoline, like ceverything else, is cheaper and better where
healthy, free competition precvails under a private.capital-ownership systoem.

According to the U. S. Burcau of Labor Statistics, the wholesale prices of all
commoditics have increased since the start of the Korean War on the aversge 9.9
per cent, while in the same period crude petroleun has increasecd only cight-
tenths of one per cent, In other words, wholesele prices of all commodities
have gone up twelve times as nuch as has crude oil.

¥With all of the increase in demand and with a tremendously improved product,

A N than 14-d4d-4n- 10946 taw oxelnded. . Puo

‘WgﬁbULLuu vuuuy sells at a Lower ;¢5u;»”uuuu it-did-in phyrtors

gallons of today's gasoline does the work of three gollons of 1926 gasoline.
In 1926 onc bushel of No. 1 hard wheat in the Panhandle of Texas would buy ap-
proximately five gallons of gascline. On a recent quotation, fLetober 2, 1951,
the samc bushel of wheat will purchase ten gallons of gasoline. In 1926, n
1,000~pound steer brought cnough roney to purchase 360 gellons of gasoline,
while in 1951 a 1,000-pound steer will bring in enough monecy to purchesec 1,500
gallons of gasoline at the retail pump price of regular gasoline. This is not
to say that the prices of wheat and cattle are too high today in comparison to
other commoditics, but 1t points up the fino job that is being done by the oil
industry. Gasoline sells for about three cents per pound. What other necessity
of life can you gét so cheaply? .

Again may I say that this is beihg done under state control of production by
your own state officisls and by en active industry under the free, competitive,
profit-motive system. '

It's the American way of life in action. Let's stcer clear of fcderal control
that lays a withering hand on inventive initiative. We do not want sccurity that
stifles progress. We do not want any welfare state. All the oil industry wants
is a free opportunity in a feir field to serve the people with their oil and gas
necds at bargain prices.

- Wec have built America by wise and cfficient use of our resources. . By wisec
laws we have given men the opportunity and incentive to £ind enough oil to make
our great progress possible.

Never in our history has the Unitcd States been so xrich, so strong, so power-
ful, and with brighter prospects of going ahead for peace and human frecdon in
the world.

I fecl that a true avekening is taking place in America todey, and that we
shall in a few yecars have peace through strength and world cooperation.

Thank you.




ADDENDA

TEXAS CRUDE OIL, PRODUCTION
1932 to Noverber 1, 1951

Yeor Barrcls
1932 312,478,000
1933 ko2, 609,000
1934 381,516,000
1935 375,617,368
1936 : 118,775,601 -
1937 . 506,066,861
1938 468,781,632
1939 476,550,095
1940 . 486,661,808
1911 499,208,329
19h2 : 477,828,220
1943 , - 587,436,107
194k : ' 1,126,397
1945 751101{'511.&3
1947 : 816,188,478
g8 898,313,973
1949 ' : R 736,626,671
1950 . 817,0u4%,99

1951 to November 1
(Septermber and
October Estimated) 823,178,343

TOTAL 11,732,952,991

Thus far in Texcs 1in 1951:

New 011 Fields to November 1 o 481
New Gas Fields to November 1 58
Total number of oil ficlds in Texas today: 2,602

During my servicc on the Texas Railroad Commaission, we have superintended the
crderly production of 11 billion 732 million berrels of oil. Todey Texas sup-
plics one-half of the U. S. requirements and produces one-fourth of the world
oil. Texas has 131,204 producing oil wells with o dnily production of 2,864,000
barrels of crude and 358,996 other liquid hydrocarbons, which would be the crude
equivalent of one million barrels per day. The Burceu of Mines' estimate of de-
mand for Texas crude for October was 2,720,000 barrels dally. We have consist-
ently cxceeded this federal estimate soc as to be surc therc was ample oil for
cvery demand, ’
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Mr. Herry M. Balise
Railroad Commigeion
Austin, Texas

Dear Mr, Eatis:

‘ w. H. Blaok Drimng Conpa:w hn auot conplotod E. 8. Jonu
A=3 in a new pay in the East Hobbs Fleld of Caines Gounty, Texas,
Currently the field has rules for the 3900-foot, 5900-foot, and 6900
foot pay sones. The new pay is located at approximately 4LLOO-~-feet
in the San Andres section. You will recail that the Texss~New Moxico
state line passes through this field and that during October, 195), &
meeting of the Texas Railroad Commission and the Oil Conservation
Commission of New Kexico was held in Santa F¢, New Mexigo, for the
purpose of considering a course of acstion should a well in a Texas
:“101:.200-0 & direct offset to a well in the same reservoir in

oW Q0.

Our resords reveal that Jones A-3 is a direst offeet in the
samoe reservoir to Aurora Gasoline Company's R. R. Davis No. 1 in Isa
County, New Maxioo, whioh was completed during November, 1951, Simnwe
the Jonse well is the first in this field in Texas to be completed in
¥he San Andres pay, it is presumed that discovery allowable righte
would be applicable until such time as the Texas and New Mexico regu-
latory bodies oan be called together for considerstion of fisld rules
and allowables for thi.o reservolr,

Attached are completion records for Jones A-3, and 1t is
reapsctiully requested that. you please advise ust '

(1) Allowable for Jones A-33

(2) Course of action to be taken to get this 4LOO=-fool
reservoir handled uniformly in both the Texas snd
New Maxico portions of the field,

[ A T N,

’»‘ . o ey
v .

i W, H. BLACK DRILLING COMPANY

e YY)

N O ﬁ,f : 2
‘s o :1= 7% ,14’4(‘2/
b ; ;;;‘ Bys ﬁg

T. comad L3

HLLimhg .

bec: Mr, R. R..Spurrier:
This copy is being sent to you for your personal infd- ma-
tion,

H.L.L,
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Qenorel B, 0, Thoampson

O CONSERVATION CoMMISSION //
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ' z 'iﬁ::?

Novembexr 21, 195%

railroad Uommigsion of Texas
State Qapidod
Austin, Texas

Doar General Thompaons

We have Just recoived the yeporter's transoript cov-
oring the joind hearing on October 25, and felt
that you probably would wanb to have this in your
filea. A oapy is therefore anclosed fox your 10-

tention,
. R, Re Spun‘ier
RR3tnn : _
i
/
P
\\{?
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RAILROAD COMMISSION OF TEXAS - |
| AUSTIN
' 2R . T
| hﬂvi§L85ﬂ:3:Ps°N November 26, 1951
E |
| |
' |
: - |
' ’ i
- |
i \
= i
Mr. R. R. Spurrier 1
- - New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission |
P. 0. Box 871 |
5 ) Santa Fe, New Mexico
% Dear Dick:
j Thanks for sending me théloopy of the reporter's
i transcript covering our joint hearing of October 25,
‘ ' I deeply appreciate your sending this transcript to
me, and I have put the matter on the agenda of the
Legal Committee for ‘consideration and report of the
Interstate 0il Compact meeting in Little Rock, Arkan~
sas, December 1],
With highest regards, and asking to be remembered ' : "
to Governor Mechem and Guy Shepard and yourself, I » ‘

am

Sincerely'yours‘

Ernest O, Thompson

ysz e ANINOIAA
- I B OORSEFATION-SOMMISON

PAOCT DV ARNICO.
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GENERAL OFFICES, 35 EAST WACHER DRIVE,CHICAGO,

TEXAS PRODUCING DIVISION
P. 0. BOX 2107
FORT WORTH 1, TEXAS

August 20, 1952 ot .
»/QZZ;LIlEQ, »
. nio
Railroad Commission of Texas , [/ﬂ, AUG L iso, :
Austin, Texas U[:a . <y
ttention: Mr. A. H. Barbeck A , gy Y L:;

New Mexico Conservation Commission

Comita Ta RYA“, Monaed mny
ideasa Ty Lo ALY

Attention: Mr. R. R. Spurrier.”
Gentlemen:

A joint Hearing of the Texas Railroad Commission and the
¥ew Mexico Conservation Commission was held October 25, 1951, to take
under consideration those fields which were productive in both states.
The rollarhide Fields were cited as one case where apparently the same
fields are produced in both States. The thought was expressed that
when sufficient development had been had on the New Mexico side to.
show the characteristics of the fields another Hearing would be held.

The New Mexico proration schedule for August 1952, shows six
wells completed in the Dollarhide, West (Ellenburgpr), three in the
Dollarhide, Yest Devonian, one in the Dollarhide, West (Drinkard), and
four in the Dollarhide, Vest (Fusselman) Fieids. At the present time,
one well in Dollarhide, West Field (Gulf 0il Corporation's Leonard VA"
11-% completed in the Devonian) directly offsets a Devonian well in the
Nollarhide Field (The Pure 0il Company's E. P. Cowden "A" 91-D). Twe-
additional Dollarhide, West wells (Gulf's Leonard "A" 15-E and 16-E)
are drilling and are direct offsets to Dollarhiide wells (Pure's Cowden
HA" 106-D and Cities Production Company!s E. P, Cowden 9-G). During
August, the allowable assigned to Devonian wells on a forty acre tract
in New Mexico amounted to 3,999 barrels; whereas, the allowable for a
similar well in Texas only amounted to 2,000 barrels.

In view of the additional development that has taken place in
the Dollarhide Fields in New Mexico, and particularly those wells in the
two states which are direct offsets, The Pure 0il Company suggests that
consideration be given to holding a flearing to again consiler hese flelds
and the pronu19at10n of such rules and regulatlons as might be needed to
permit development and producing of thase fields in a similar manner.

‘Yours very tzzly,

JPDeer ' Jacic T. Duree
ce: (Cperators, Dollarhide Fields

ALL OUQYAYIONS SUBJECT TC CHANGE WITHOUT NOTICE.

ALL AGREEMENTS CUNYINGENT UPON STYRIKES, FIRES, ACTS OF THE GOVERNMENT AND CARRIERS, AND ALL OTHER CAUSES BEVYCND OUR CONTROL




Operators, Dollarhide Fields

Magnolia Petroleum Conpany
Dallas, Texas , 7
Attention: Mr, B, P. Keeler

Humble 0il and Refining Company
Houston, Texas - _ .
Attention: Mr. W. E. Hubbard

Humble 0il and Refining Company
Midland, Texas
Attention: Mr. R. S. Dewey

Cities Service 0il Company
Bartlesville, Oklahoma
Attention: Mr, R. E. Adams

Union 0il Company
Midland, Texas .
Attention: Mr. Byron Denson

Lion 0il Company
El Dorado, Arkansas .

Gulf 0il Corporation
Fort Worth, Texas
Attention: Mr. Mattison Taylor

The Texas Company
Fort Worth, Texas
Attention: Mr. G. P, Brown

Sk=1lly 0il Company
Tulsa, Cklahoma
Attention: Mr., G. ¥. Selinger

U. 5. teological Survey
Nepartment of Interior

Hobbs, New iexico

Attention: Wr. M. D. Murrell

PO
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P, 0., Box 1838
Hobbs, New Moxico

' October 15, 1951
l&‘. Ro SQ ?‘hg!’uder i )

601 Sinclair Building :

Port Vorth 2, Toxas Ret Log Cruces 069752

Deay Sirs

The rocords of bhis office show that you are the owner of the
above desoribed Federal lease embracing Lots 1 and 2, seotion 33, T.
248, R. 38, 14,45 acres in Iea County, Nevw Moxico and that these lands
are nov subjoet to drainage of oil by duslly completed oil wells Ho,

and 0~10 Cowden of Cities Sorvice 01l Company located in the SWi
S} and NWiSWi, seotion 15, Block A-52, P.S8.L. Survey, Andrews County,
Texas, Well No, G=9 is reoportad to have been completed April 29, 1951
in the Devonfan formation for an initdal production of 410 barrels of
oil per day from the interval 7890~7935% and on May 13, 1951 in the
Clearfork formation for an initlal production of 468 barrels of oil
por day from ths intexval 6535-6690%, Well No. G~10 is ‘reported to
have been complated July 9, 1951 in ths Olearfork formation for an
initial proeduction of 864 barrels of oil per day from the interval 6608-.
67541, and on July 10, 1951 in the Dovonian fommation for an initial
profuction of 1104 barrels of oil por day from the interval 8000-8035',

~ PFlease inform this offies within 15 days of the receipt of this
lstter of your intentions as to complisnce with the provisicas of the
above rumbored o1l and gas lease and with the 011 and Qas Opsrating
Regulations regarding protection of the leasshold from drainage.

In view of the smallness of the traets involved, drilling of wells
thorean may not bs pormitted In the absgence of an asceptable showing
that tha Federal interssts could not bs adequately protesied by cosramit-
fging the lota with the two 4Cwesre tyrasts Lmmoediately to be west, In
the interest of the songervation of steel’during tho pyesent emergenoy,
such action would prevent the drilling of unnecessary wolls,

It 18 suggested that you make applisation to the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commission for s hearing to provide for an inoreased .
allowable bassd on the acreage of such so.mmitised trnot coupaved to
8 normal 40-ad1e tract, Thia inoreased allowable would be the interest
that you as leasos of Las Oruces 069752 would have in the two wells
needed to be driiled in the E NW, sec. 33 to protect that land as well

28 the subjost lease from drainage by wells on the Cities Service Oil
qupn;nyﬁgg;ﬁan ‘1‘333‘5. ) . . ) )

ewee
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Comnunitization agreements in general should be limited to aingle
drilling vnita, that 48 a 40-aore traot plus a small additional lot.
However, if vout prefer, this Departmsnt hag no objeotion to receiving
and subadtting to Washington for consideration a single agicement ine
oluding two such drilling unita involving nommal 4O0-asre traots in the
- sema lagal equartar saotion piua tha adioining loba 3£ both units are
considored proven aoreage and include land in the sawe Federal lease.

Vory truly yours,
(Orig. Sgd.) H, H. Soyster

Y, H, SOYSTER
Digtrict Enginser

Midoysteribr)

Q8. Roamll Offioo
Acecsins

0de Hunker 10=19=41




O CONSERVATION CoMmissian
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

October 10, 1951

Mr, Gebrge W. Selinger
Skelly Cil Company
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Selinger:; .

This is in reply to your letter of October 2 in vhich you

inquire whether the joint hearing of the Texas Railroad Commission
and the Ofl Conservation Commission will consider sections 29 and
32, T, 24 S, R.38 E, etc. '

This is known as

Case 316 and will cons
are situated both in New

tder all pools which
Mexico and Texas,

Very truly yours,

RRS:bpw Secretary and Director




| ~ SKELLY OIL COMPANY e

et A N S 1T e

W. P. WHITMORE
: . CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER
Vice Preoromy TULSA 2, 0KLAHOMA G. W. SELINGER
PRORATION ATTORNEY
E. A. JENKINS October 2, 1951
GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT i

J. H. MCCULLOCH
CHIEF CLERK

Mr. R. R. Spurrier
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

We note that on Thursday, October 25 at 10:00
a.m. in Mabry Hall, Capitol Building,

the states of New Mexico and Texas have called a hearing to
provide rules for overlapoing fields., Ve are wondering whether
or not this hearing will include the area in Sections 29 and 32,
Township 24 South, Range 38 East; and Sections 5 and 8, Township
25 South, Range 38 East, which is the area designated by us as
the West Dollarhide Field

[ 2

|
, | j \

Dear Sir: ‘o
\

Santa Fe, New Mexico,

Since we have production in this area we would
appreciate being advised a8 to the matters to be discussed at
this joint nearing which might affect this area,

Your very truly,

0 -

GWS: da » Selinger

¢c:  Mr, Dunlavey




DIL CONSERVATION CoMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICD

Ootober 3, 1951 /

Mr, Foator Morrell
U, 8. Geological Survey
Bax 997

‘Roswell, New Hexico ‘ )

Dear Mr. &mllt

The joint hearing of the Texas Railroad Commission and the _ ‘
New Maxico 01) Oomservation Gommigsion has now been offiolally .
sst and advertised for Ostober 25, 1951, beginning at 10 ofelock i

involved will

o at thip moeting in owder that your
: , he Coxmission's regvlar
be October 23, and this date of Ostober 25 was e

considered most convenient by mopbore of the Texas Comisaion
proved by the governor

one
who plan to be in attendance, and vas also ap
and other menmbers of tha Few Moxico Coemimsion.

B N

Yours very truly,

Jason Kellahin, Attormey
JKiny

File: Case 316 "
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N NEW MEX1CO OIL CONSERVATION SANTA FE NMEXe

:=RETEL SEPTEMBtR*TWENTYiFGUhTH DATE OF OCTOBER TWENTYSFIVE
|15 OKEY FOR MEETING RATLROAD COMMISSION WILL 1SSUE NOTICES
 TO ALL WEST TEXAS OPERATORS TO THAT EFFECT~
o :JACK K BAUMEL ~ CHIEF ENGINEER

L - OIL & GAS DlVlSION RR COM =
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICD

September 21, 1951

Mr. Jack Baumel, Chief Engineer
Rallroad Commission of Texas
Austin, Texas

Dear Jack:

This will acknowledge your letter of September 17 in

which you mentioned either the 23rd or’'24th of October

as a date for the joint meeting for the Railroad Cemmisgsion
of Texas and the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission

to consider certain pools which overlap between New Mexico
and Texas, '

I have checked with both commissioners here and we feel
that it would be suitable to call the hearing for October 23,
which is our regular hearing day, but we will set the joint
matter down for 2 o'clock, whereas we can dispose of the
regular {tems before us at ten, So, {f the Commission
agrees - meaning your Commission, we will advertise a
hearing for two o'clock on the 23rd day of October.

Very truly yours,

R. R, Spurrler
RRS:nr
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0L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICD

Septernber 14, 1951

Mr. Foster Morrell

U. 8. Geological Survey
Box 997

Roswell, New Mexico

Deay sir:

This will acknowledge your letter of Auguei 31, 1951, in
which you address the New Mexico Oil Conservation Comn-
mission and the Texas R:ilroad Commission referring to
lots on the eastern boundary o/ Liea County and the state
of New Mexico which adjoin oll-producing lands of West
Texas.

1 have discussed the matter of a joint hearing with Willlam
‘J. Murray, jr., and Jack Baumel of the Texas Commission.
It is my understanding that the Texas Commission would pre-
far u hearing in Santa Fe some time in October for the pur-
pose of considering the problem of the lots which you have
mentioned. We have not yet reached an agreement for the
date, but when we do, we will forward a letter of announce-
ment to your office,

Very truly yours,
R. R. Spurrier
RRS:n?

ec: Mr. Wm, J. Murray, jr.
Austin, Texas

CGovernor Edwin L., Mechem
Santa Fe, N, M,

Land Commissioner Guy Shepard
Santa Fe, N, M,
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Avygust 31, 1951

New Moxico 0il Conservation Commissionl/
Senta Fe, New Mexico

Texas Rellrosd CGommission
Austin, Texas

Gentlemen : .

The United States of Amerioa owns the mineral rights to
many lots as delineated by Public Iand Surveys along the eastern portion
of the State of New Mexico adjoining the state line between New Mexico
and Texas. These lots éxtend usually one-fourth (%) mile north to
south and vary in width from 58 feet to 1,759 feet-east to west. The
lots vary in size from as little as 2.12 acres to more than 55.00 acres,
Federal oil and gas leases have been issued for most of these lots
under the Mineral Isasing Act of February 25, 1920 (41 Stat. 437), as
amended.

In the interest of conservatiocu of oil and gas, aud of limit=
gtion in use of steel during the present emergency, it is desirable
that satisfactory arrengements be initiated to avoid drilling of un=
necessary wolls, and at the seme time protect correlative rights and
equities involved.

This subject was previously reviewed during an informal
conference with members of the two State regulatory bodies in Midland,
Texas, several years ago but no decisions were reached. As recent
discoveries of oll and gas have been made in Texas at loostions 660
feet or less from the state line, some of which locations offsot Federal
oil and gas leases, it is desirable that definite plans be formmlated
to cover drilling and proration matters affecting these Federal leases.
at the earliest prectical date.

As a practical approach to this subject, it appeers to this
office that the Federal leases in New Mexico should be operated and
developsd consistent with the general practices of the industry within
New Mexico, and 8o far as possible consistent vrith the rules and regu-
lavsvuo VL vuv uuw mvaxbu ULL vvunoxvuu;vn vvmm;ﬁn;uﬂo To bn&ﬁ unu
it would seem best that the smaller lots be sccmmmitized wi‘th the
adjolning full 40-acre trects to the west. TWhere the lots are of
medium size, poseibly from 20 to 30 sores, it may be desirable to
commnitize two of sush lots for a drilling end proration unit that




would more clossly approximate a mormal 40-acre unit rather then to
cormmnitize such lots with the adjoining 40 acros end have an excessive
amount of acreage oomprise a drilling and proration unit. <¥he larger
lots could be oonsidered as acoeptable units for drilling purposes.

In all cases involving individual lots or comunitized lots,
it would seem proper that the proration allowable in New Mexico should
be based on a faotor being the ratio of the aoreage of the lot or
communitized tract to 40 aores, applied to the nermal 40-acre allowable
for the partioular pool,

The difference in proration methods between the State of New
Moxico and the State of Texas presents an additionel problem. If
legal and subject to reasonable administration, it would appear thet
a common oil and gas reservoir or pool embracing lands in the two states
should be subject to the same prorstion rules and reguletionse It has
been suggested that if the pool or field is first discovered and
doveloped in the State of New Mexico, that the extension into the State
of Texas might be governed by the New Mexico proration schedules as
adopted for that pool or field by the Texas Railroad Commission.
Iikewise, for a pool or field first discovered in the State of Texes
and later extended into New Mexico, the New Mexico portion might be
governed by applicable proration rules and regulations of the Texas
Railroad Commission to be adopted by the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission for that particular pool or field.

48 wo must talmappropriate action to protect the Federal
interests involved, this office suggests that the matter be given your
earnest and edrly oonslderation, and that we be advised of your findings,

It may be desirable that the two State regulatory bodises
hold a joint open hearing on the subject, Some infomal discussions
might also be informative and helpful. To this end I shall be glad
to discuss the subject with representatives of both Comnissions at
any convenient place, having in mind either Santa Fe or Roswoll, New
Mexico, Midland or Austin, Texase.

Very truly yours,

FOSTER MORRELL
0il and Gag Supervisor
Southwestern Region
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OIL CONSERVATION CoMMissioN
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

September 21, 195]

Mr. Jack Baumel, Chief Engineer
Railroad Commission of Texas
Austin, Texas

Dear Jack;

This will acknowledge your letter of Septemiber 17 in

which you mentioned either the 23rd or 24th of October

a8 a date for the joint meeting for the Railroad Commission
of Texas and the New Mexico Ofl Conservation Commission

to consider certain pools which overlap between New Mexico
and Tsxas, :

I have checked with both commissioners here and we feel
that {t would be suitable to call the hearing for October 23,
which {5 our regular hearing day, but we will set the joint
matter down for 2 o'clock, whereas we can dispose of the
regular {tems before us at ten, So, if the Commission

‘agrees - meaning your Commission, we will advertise a

hearing for two o'clock on the 23rd day of October.

Very truly yours,

R. R. Spurrier
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COMMYSSIONERS

OLIN CULBERSON
CHAT RMAN
ERNEST O. THOMPSON
AT AT
WILLIAM J, MURRAY, JR.

©. D. HYNDMAN, sECRETARY
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it CLMSERVLYION COHMMISSION
SARTA FE, HEW MEXKICO.
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Kailtnad Gommission of Texan

OIL AND GAS DIVISION
. HARRY M. BATIS
CHIEF SUCERVISOR

JACK K. BAUMEL
- CHIEF ENGINEER

L. E. DAVIS
AUDLYOR

AUSTIN. TEXAS

September 17, 1951

Mr. R. R. Spurrier

011 Conservation Commission
Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Dick:

To confirm our conversation we had in Fort Worth
at the Interstate 0il Compact Commission meeting
in regard to Foster Morrell's letter in having a
joint hearing on certain fields overlapping in
New Mexico and Texas, please be advised that the
Commission felt that the date which you gave ne,
that is around October 23 or any date during that
week, would be all right with them and it would

- be all right to have that meeting in Santa Fe,

New Mexico.

If you will be so kind as_io give us the exact

date, either the 23rd o then we will go ) PO SR SIeY.Y. A

abead and issue a hearing motice accordingly. (-

Thank you for your consideration, and

Jack K. Baumel, \
Chief Engineer
JKB:cbr




